Weir River Estuary Committee

Minutes Nov. 6, 2002

Present:

Pam Flattich

Lloyd Emery

Lawry Reid

Liz Fuller

Samantha Woods

Judeth Van Hamm

Chris MacKellar

Jim Shipsky

Jason Burtner

Margo Clerkin

Jerry McLaughlin

Faith Burbank

1. Samantha Woods reported that Landscape Architect Bill Burbank has met with Jack Shepherd of the State Public Access Board to discuss the Gateway East/Green Building site.  The PAB has offered to provide materials for the canoe-kayak access.  Bill has produced a draft plan for cartop-boat access at the site and is revising the plan to make permitting feasible.

2. Pam Flattich suggested learning more about the Great Falls Discovery Center, which is in the process of development at Turners Falls, MA.  Contact David Ziomelc at dziomelc@javanet.com 

3. Lawry Reid and Samantha Woods reported on outreach.  Samantha Woods, Weir River Watershed Association President, has made presentations to Rockaway Annex Association and Straits Pond Watershed Association and has met with WRWA members at Avalon Estates to plan a nature walk on the new trail there.  Lawry and Judeth Van Hamm have made Weir River Estuary Park presentations at meetings of the Hingham Open Space Committee, Hingham Land Conservation Trust, and Cohasset Conservation Commission.  Meetings with the Hull Conservation Commission and Hull Park and Recreation Committee are upcoming.  At the meetings, Sam, Lawry and Judeth have been showing the Water as the Path video, dicussing the goals of the Weir River Watershed Association and Estuary Park , and asking people to attend the visioning workshop in early 2003.

4. Hull Selectman Jerry McLaughlin offered to work with Hull’s new Town Manager Chris McCabe to bring together non-profit groups to discuss rehabilitating the green building.   The goal is to use the green building as a Weir River Watershed and Estuary education and visitors center.  Other non-profits may be interested in helping with the rehab to use the building for meetings. Jason Burtner offered to contact the Hingham-Hull Rotary Club.  Pam Flattich will contact the Hull Arts Studio Connection.  Judeth Van Hamm will contact Friends of the Paragon Carousel, Hull Lifesaving Museum, and Hull Animal Rescue.  Samantha Woods will talk with Hull Performing Arts.  Jerry will be a liaison to the Lions Club and will ask Peter Seitz to publicize the non-profit organizations meetings on Cable TV.

5. Pam Flattich offered to promote the Estuary through photographs on Cable TV.  She is thinking about fundraising ideas.  Samantha offered to also work on “The Watershed Through the Lens” and fundraising. Jim Shipsky, Faith Burbank and Judeth Van Hamm will work together as an education sub-committee.

